BOARD MEETING FALL SEMINAR- EMBASSY SUITES, DUBLIN, OHIO

SEPTEMBER 24, 2008

President Linda Lutts called the meeting to order at 6:50 p.m.

ATTENDEES:
Linda Lutts, President, Sharonville

Clyde Bellinger, Vice President, Coldwater
Marcia Soos, Treasurer, Shadyside


Janice Speicher, Secretary, Dublin

Cindy Bitter, Past President, Upper Arlington 
Karen Woodward, CE rep, Gahanna
Brenda Fisher, Parliamentarian, Montgomery
Angela Zeleznik, NE rep, Independence
Kathy Kaluger, SE rep, St. Clairsville
Linda announced Brenda Fisher, who served both as our parliamentarian and education committee member, is retiring the end of January 2009.  As a result, Linda will be appointing a new parliamentarian and a new member of the education committee.  
Secretary Janice Speicher presented the meeting minutes from the April 22, 2008 board meeting.  There were no additions or corrections.  Marcia Soos motioned to approve the minutes with a second from Cindy Bitter.  The minutes were approved.

Treasurer Marcia Soos presented the treasurer’s report dated September 25, 2008 with an ending balance of $23,795.54.  She said approximately ninety-nine members were registered for the conference, along with six vendors.  Karen Woodward motioned to approve the treasurer’s report with a second from Kathy Kaluger.  The report was filed for audit.

Karen Woodward gave an update from the education committee:

· There is a change in speakers from the Ohio Municipal League, as John Mahoney is not able to attend.  

· Gary Blevins, our speaker for Friday, is charging $200.00, which will be paid out of the education committee fund.  

· Lunch tomorrow is a buffet with 107 people signed up.  Karen asked Judge Terri Liston to stay for lunch.
· Karen distributed a cost estimate for the fall conference, and it appears the association should profit from the conference by about $5,000.00.

· The committee is not sure if Kent State will remain involved in our certification program.   
· The 2009 spring conference will be held Thursday, April 23, 2009 and Friday, April 24, 2009 at the Great Wolf Lodge in Mason, Ohio.  The committee has reserved seventy rooms  

for Wednesday and seventy rooms for Thursday.  The room rate is $119.00 per night.  The water park passes are an extra $20.00 per person.  March 22, 2008 is the cut off date for reservations.  The education committee currently is working with the southwest to develop the agenda.

· The fall 2009 conference will be at the Embassy Suites in Dublin.  The dates are September 24, and September 25, 2009.  The room rate is $121.00.  

· The evaluation sheets from the spring Kent State conference were overall favorable.

· The certification standards were reviewed and discussed.  Some clerks did not receive their pin, rocker, or gift because they did not attend the banquet at Kent State.  Karen suggested we make an announcement that if a clerk cannot be at the banquet, then he or she must make arrangements for receiving their award.  At this time, if a clerk is still missing an award, he or she may contact the area representative.


· Some discussion took place of whether or not to require the Kent State seminar as part of the certification points if a clerk has accumulated fifty points before attending a Kent State seminar.  The certification will remain unchanged.

· Darryl Dever will not speak at tomorrow’s conference since there are no new actions with HB 154.  Also, we have the speaker from Ohio Municipal League scheduled who will discuss HB 154.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
None

NEW BUSINESS:
The decision was made to put the member roster on the state association website.  Cindy Bitter has the current information, since she just had the directories printed.  She will contact Brian White, who maintains our website.

Linda announced that she appointed Travis Holden from Waverly to replace Brenda Fisher on the education committee.

The next board meeting will be April 22, 2009 at 6:00 p.m. at the spring conference at Great Wolf Lodge.  We are skipping a winter board meeting unless there is urgent business, and Linda will notify the board if one is necessary.

Marcia Soos motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 p.m.

Submitted by Secretary Janice Speicher

